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We’'re well back into our routine at St. Cuthbert’s and we’re all looklng forward to our first
whole school activity morning of the new year this Tuesday. B ;
Everyone is very settled at school and we are welcoming
more new children across classes over the next few weeks.
This newsletter has lots of information about clubs, what’s
been happening at St. Cuthbert’s and what will be
happening this term.

Class %
Congratulations to Year 3 who have won our first Reception | 87.3
Attendance of the Week Stars trophy for the second week
in a row with a perfect score of 100%! Can we remind all 3 Year 1 96.4
families that we ask you to contact school when your child is Year 2 97.9
absent from school for any reason at all. There is information about Year 3 (3 100
the impact of attendance and punctuality on your child’s education Year 4 - 91.3
available on our school website, you can find it on the Attendance
and Term Dates page. Year 5 96.0
Year 6 91.6
We would love everyone to join us for our first whole school activity whole school | 94.6

morning of the new school year this Tuesday 17t September at school. Families are invited
to join classes and take part in fun activities with your children and our school staff. Our
activity mornings are always very popular and they are a great way to see your child’s new
classroom and meet school staff. The activity morning runs until 10.30am and Year 3 will
not be swimming on Tuesday and will be part of the activity morning with everyone else.

Our school clubs begin again next week and there is something on offer for everyone at St.
Cuthbert’s. We do not charge for any of our clubs as we believe that all children have the
right to be part of our clubs. All clubs are run by our school staff and they give up their
own time to give all our children brilliant opportunities to take part in so many activities
before and after school every week. You can find more information about the clubs on
offer further on in this newsletter.

All classes have been given dates for their class Mass with Fr. Chris and the St. Cuthbert’s
parish this term. Masses will be celebrated on Wednesday mornings and we would love
you to join us for our first whole school Mass of the school year on Wednesday 25t
September at 9.30am. You are welcome to walk to church with us, leaving school at
9.10am or you can meet us at St. Cuthbert’s Church.


https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/term-dates
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/term-dates
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All our classes read the book / Am Enough by Grace Byers, in CRALE BYERS
Compassion Matters last week and all classes have used the book in 8
many different ways to expl topics and themes. | A 5, AW Shoyg

y different ways to explore common topics and themes. | Am -
Enough is a beautiful and uplifting book about empowerment and > e
respect for diversity in the people and world around us. The
consistent message throughout the book is one of self-worth and
embracing differences. The story emphasises that regardless of our
looks, abilities, beliefs, opinions, language or any other characteristic, I o
we are all worthy of respect. There is a very clear message which ‘(
encourages our children to recognise diversity and celebrate it. St. Cuthbert’s is a vibrant
community made up of families, children, and staff from every part of our world and
everyone brings their own culture to our community which is what makes it so rich and
special. Our older children talked about what makes our community and wider world
work, how we can have different opinions and disagree on things but how we must also
respect each other’s right to have a different opinion. The children talked about national
events that took place during the summer and how misinformation, particularly online, can
be very dangerous and divide communities in horrible ways. St. Cuthbert’s is a strong
community where we support each other and celebrate our differences. Our children know
that diversity, equity and equality are all very important in creating the community we
want to be part of, they know that people will always need people
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We send out all our letters and forms to families through ParentMail and last week a
number of forms were sent out that we need you to complete and return as soon as
possible please. The data form with your contact details, medical information and any
other information we need is very important. You can change any of the information on it
at any time, including details of named contacts, who can drop children off and pick them
up from school and medical information. We use Twitter to share what is happening at
school, our account is locked so you need to request access to follow us. If you want to
follow our Twitter account our name is stcuthbertsns, if you don’t get permission to follow
let us know and we’ll get you on. We use Tapestry to share more detailed information
about what you child is doing at school. Tapestry is fantastic at keeping you up to date
with everything and we love it when you press the ‘like’ button on Tapestry and Twitter- it
shows us that you are getting to see what is happening and it also shows everyone at
school that you appreciate what they are doing. If you have any trouble accessing any of
these apps please let us know, they are important and great ways to keep up to date with
everything going on at our very exciting and busy school.

Thank you once again to everyone who expressed an interest in the role of Parent
Governor before the summer holidays. We will be sending out a small information pack
next week which will explain the role, what time commitment is involved and how the
election process will run. The pack will also contain a form for candidates to complete for
the election. We are very privileged to have so many parents interested in being part of our
Local Governing Committee.

Every week we publish a poster with information and advice on keeping children safe
online. The posters we use come from the National Online Safety organisation and we use
their resources at school when teaching our E-Safety lessons for all children. These lessons
follow similar themes as the posters we share with you and the lessons at school are all
taught at a level appropriate to the children. Our children know how to stay safe both
online and offline and they know we have systems such as Smoothwall at school which help
keep everyone safe.

If you have any concerns about your child’s, or another child’s

safety, including their online safety, or questions about C P O M S
behaviour we always ask that you speak to us at school. It is

important that we are part of discussions that may be happening

around children’s behaviour and welfare. We record

incidents and concerns electronically on our CPOMS system C l_e n n e I_l_f
and we work very closely with Clennell Education Solutions

to make sure all our staff are up to date with the best safeguarding training available and to
provide leading professional advice when requested. This means that we have a broad
picture of anything that is happening at school and, with your help, we can make sure any
concerns are addressed quickly and do not escalate or lead to children or families falling out.
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If you have a concern that you feel needs attention immediately, and it is outside of normal
school hours, you can contact the North Tyneside Safeguarding Team’s Front Door service
on 0345 2000 109 during office hours or 0330 333 7475 during the evening or at
weekends. We work in partnership with the team and they will inform us at school of any
referrals made to them during weekends, evenings, and holidays when school is closed. You
can also find out more information about safeguarding in North Tyneside on their website
and our school website.

Information was sent out last week about clubs for this half term, please make sure you
check ParentMail and book whichever clubs your child would like to be part of. All our
clubs are free of charge and our staff give up their own time to make sure your children can
have a great time taking part in activities they love. All clubs after school begin at 3.30pm
finish at 4.30pm and children must be collected from the school car park at 4.30pm. Please

do not park in the school car park after school. When you are collecting children at
4.30pm you can park outside school, parking restrictions are not in place at this time. Clubs

next half term are:

Day & Time Club Class Staff

Monday lunchtimes | Rockstar Maths Year 4 Mrs Massie

Tuesday 8.10am Mini Mini Vinnies Rec, Y1 & Y2 Mrs Cottiss & Miss Collins
Tuesday 3.30pm Family Club Nursery & Reception | St. Cuthbert’s staff

Wednesday Music- Winter Sing Years 3,4.5 &6 Mrs Brown

lunchtime prep

Wednesday 3.30pm | Chatterbooks Years 2 & 3 Mrs McArdle

Wednesday 3.30pm | Games Club Year 1 Mrs Cottiss &Mr Dillon

Thursday 3.30pm Mini Vinnies Years 3,4,5 & 6 Mrs Cottiss, Mrs Stephens,
Miss Fielding

Thursday 3.30pm Science Club Years 3,4,5 & 6 Mrs Allott

Thursday 3.30pm Football Club Year 3,4,5 & 6 Miss Collings, Mr Capper,
Mr Smart, Mr Dillon

Friday 3.30pm Campfire Club Year 5 & siblings Mrs Cottiss & Mr Dillon

Can we also remind all families that you must let us know who is collecting a child after
school if you, the person who would normally do the collection, isn’t? If you need to
change arrangements at the last minute please phone the school office and let us know, this
helps avoid asking the person who has come to collect the child waiting around
unnecessarily and helps us ensure all our children are where they are supposed to be. If the
person collecting your child is someone we don’t know or haven’t met often we may ask
you for a word or phrase that they can repeat to us, therefore confirming who they are.


https://my.northtyneside.gov.uk/category/488/are-you-worried-about-child#:~:text=If%20you%20have%20concerns%20about,Service%20call%200345%202000%20109.
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/copy-of-inspection-reports-and-perfor-1
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As a school St. Cuthbert’s were involved in being part of

the management committee that set up the PACT om ¢ Tyne &Wear
MumSpace group that runs in North Shields. MumSpace

is a warm, welcoming, friendly group, for mothers run by Crtlzens
mothers. MumSpace is a charity run so free to join. Within the group, mums have half an
hour of “their time” whilst the amazing volunteers look after the children. This space and
time can be used to have a hot cup of coffee and a chat, talk to other mums alike, or invite
outside organisations in to give advice, it’s the mothers’ space it’s up to them to decide what
to do with it. The group is for pregnant mums or mums with children up to the age of 4.
MumSpace is run on a Thursday morning from St Cuthbert’s Church from 9.30-11am or
Tuesday afternoon 12.30-2pm at St Luke’s Church in Wallsend on Frank Street just off the
Metro station. For more information see their Facebook page = MumSpace North Tyneside
or contact Wendy McConnell at 07950426786 or wendy.mcconnell@citizensuk.or

Thank you once again to everyone who has signed up for your Appetite account and to
everyone who is using it to pre-order children’s school lunches. It is very, very important
that you get your account set up as it allows you to see the menu for the coming weeks,
including all the dietary and nutritional information you might want to see. No child will
ever be left hungry and the staff in our kitchen know all our children well. If you have any
questions about the new school meals system or menu, or need help with the app or using
the Appetite service online, please get in touch with us at school.

We get lots of questions at school about keeping children safe online when they are away
from school. We have begun information posters from
National Online Safety and these will be helpful as they eso_m .

Welcome to CEOP Education

P CEOP Education team aim to help protect chidren and young peoplo rom
ol online child sexual abuse.

provide up-to-date advice on how to manage different sl
services and apps for children at home. The Think You " W :
Know website is also very useful for advice and %%ﬁ%ﬁa;;{fggiggoﬂg‘ -
information and you can find it by clicking the link : -
below. The site is aimed at adults and the subjects are s 8-10 :

years old

about keeping children safe online.
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/



mailto:wendy.mcconnell@citizensuk.org
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/
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We would like to remind families that we have a no-jewellery policy for children at St. Cuthbert’s, the
only exceptions to this are that children can wear a watch and if they have their ears pierced they can
wear a small stud- not hoops. Can you please make sure your child doesn’t wear any jewellery to school,
especially on their outdoor learning day when a few have started to wear chains, necklaces, or bracelets.
Qutdoor learning day clothes should be old clothes, suitable for the weather, that will get dirty and, most
likely smell of smoke by the end of the day.

Can we please remind families that for all classes from reception through to year 6 the school day
has a ‘soft start’ meaning that the school gates and doors will open at 8.40 am and children
should go straight to their class when they come on to the playground from 8.40 am. The doors
and gates then close at 8.55 am when all children should be in their class- anyone who arrives at

school after 8.55 am should come to school through the main office. -

corridors and classrooms with teachers beginning their teaching at 8.40 am, Can we &lso remind

everyone that no adults should be in the school building in the morning or at the end of the
school day. If you need to speak to a class teacher you can contact them through Tapestry, phone
the school office to make an appointment or pass on a message or catch them at the end of the
school day once all children have been passed over to their families. Our school day ends at 3.25
pm for all children. Can we also please remind families that dogs, no matter how small, are not
permitted through the school gates or on the school playground. We have over 500 people on
the playground at the start and end of each day and we all greatly appreciate your help and
support in keeping our school as safe as possible and our school days running smoothly for
everyone.

Thank you to everyone who is using Easyfundraising.

There are no catches to using the site, you don’t need to 5%
share bank or payment details, just sign up and choose to Q easyfundralslng
support St. Cuthbert’s. all you then need to do is search for § A fee( gOOd ShOPPlV\g
your chosen store or seller on the easyfundraising site and

do your online shopping as normal. If you are booking a holiday, buying any insurance, changing
internet suppliers, mobile phone providers, etc. online, and doing so through the site they make
quite big donations to school! It's really easy to get set up and running, all you need to do is:

1. Head to https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/and join for free.

2. Every time you shop online, go to easyfundraising first to find the site you want and start shopping.
3. After you've checked out, that retailer will donate to St. Cuthbert’s at no extra cost to you
whatsoever!

There are no catches or hidden charges and we would be grateful for your support and donations which
will go towards all our children.

Thank you to everyone who has been using Tapestry, our keepingintouch@stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk
email, and school phone to keep in touch with school staff. Lines of communication must be kept as open
and honest as possible between school and home as we work hard to keep our open-door policy and
approach going by making so many ways to keep in touch available.

-, and we won’t be setting up accounts on either medium. If you have any questions, or



https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/stcuthbertsrcprimary/
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concerns, or need to chat with a member of staff at school please make sure you use one of three methods
we have put in place:

e Message a member of staff on Tapestry with messages regarding work, arrangements for the school
day for your child, etc. All staff have access to Tapestry.

e Phone 0191 691 9876 and arrange an agreed time to chat with someone. Use the school phone
number to advise us of absence from school, and for questions about day-to-day things. Phoning
school during the school day remains the best way to get in touch.

If you have not yet activated your Tapestry account or if you are having trouble accessing it please let us
know as soon as possible. Tapestry is one of the main ways we keep in touch with families and it is
important that you can receive messages and posts from it even if you don’t use it a lot yourself.

If you haven’t joined our school lottery yet it is really easy and gives you a chance of
winning our school jackpot each week and gives you an entry to a much bigger weekly
jackpot. All profits from the lottery go towards helping us make sure our children continue
to have the fantastic opportunities they get every week at St. Cuthbert’s. Our weekly prize
currently stands at £19.80, you will also be entered into a national school lottery for a
£25,000 draw each week. You can sign up at
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary

We work continuously with all staff and children to keep children and everyone at St.
Cuthbert’s safe at all times. Our current Child Protection and Safeguarding Policy and
further information is on our school website,
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/safeguarding and they outline our approaches and
policies to safeguarding throughout school. You will also find a copy of our safeguarding
policy that we share with the children. It has been written to be accessible to the children
and goes alongside all the work we do with them throughout the year. We teach
safeguarding and staying safe through many different subjects and you will see the weekly
online safety posters we add to every newsletter that we send out. Throughout the year we
also have online safety lessons with all children and these range in topic from what to do if
a child feels unsafe, how to create the best usernames and passwords and how to judge if
the information you are reading or watching is genuine and accurate. We also hold online
safety sessions for families each year to help you keep your children safe online at home. If
you have any questions about safeguarding at St. Cuthbert’s please get in touch by emailing
keepingintouch@stcuthberts.email or speaking to Mr Dillon or Mrs Cottiss who you can
find on the school playground at the start of each day or by phoning the school office.

We already have quite a few events and activities planned for this half-term and we will
send you a list of key dates next week once we have confirmed a few details. We will be
celebrating our new school year whole school Mass with Fr. Chris and the parish of St.
Cuthbert’s soon and classes will take turns joining the parish for Mass on Wednesday


mailto:keepingintouch@stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/st-cuthberts-rc-primary-school/supporter
https://www.stcuthbertsrcprimary.co.uk/safeguarding
mailto:keepingintouch@stcuthberts.email
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mornings throughout the term. We would love everyone to join us for Mass and we would
also love you all to join us for our first activity morning of 2024 which will be on the list of
dates we send out. We are also planning meetings about how we teach reading and how
to help your child read at home, how we teach maths and as we approach the end of the
term we’ll be inviting you all to join us for collective worship at school. Dates are also
added to your weekly newsletter and any changes are sent out to you as soon as possible.

We will be sending out information about clubs next week and you will be able to book
places on ParentMail. Our clubs start the week beginning Monday 16t September and are a
very big part of life at St. Cuthbert’s. Our staff give up their time to make sure that all
children across school have the opportunity to take part in clubs throughout the year.
Family Club will be for our Nursery and Reception families and lots of our staff will be
taking part in the club with families and having fun cooking, getting artistic and creative
and playing games and keeping active!

Thank you for your amazing continued support, stay safe and God bless,
Shaun Dillon
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=10 TopiTipsifor/Parentsiand|Educators

;PROMOTING PHYSICAL
WELLBEING M

Physical activity isn't only beneficial for our bodies; it also plays a role in promoting
mental wellbeing. With both the Euros and the Olympics this summer, it's an opportunity
to engage young people in regular exercise which can reduce stress, improve mood and
boost self-esteem. Despite these benefits, many children face barriers to participating in

I MAKEITFUN @

Incorporate activities that children enjoy, such
as playing games or dancing. Encourage
participation in team sports or group activities
to foster social connections and a sense of
belonging.

5 MIX MOVEMENT %‘ o (o

WITH LEARNING

Educational settings can incorporate movement
breaks and physical activities to enhance focus,

an itive function.
Embedding exercise into the curriculum can
also reinforce learning and stimulate creativity.
‘Revision walks’ with podcasts and flashcards
can benefit older learners.

\

3 CREATE

OPPORTUNITIES o “®

Provide clear chances for physical activity
throughout the day, both indoors and outdoors.
Schools can encourage active play during
breaks and at lunchtimes, while limiting screen
time at home can help keep children up and

about.

PROVIDE POSITIVE
REINFORCEMENT

Praise and encourage children for their

efforts and achievements in physical activity.
Recognise their progress and celebrate their

st to reinforce positive behaviours.
Educators could do this in several ways, such as
applauding their efforts at assemblies or
celebrating their accomplishments in
newsletters.

4

5 \IARIETYIS KEY &

Introduce a selection of physical activities to
keep children engaged and prevent boredom.
From swimming and cycling to yoga and martial

¢ arts, trying different types of exercise can help

children to discover what they enjoy most.

Crr Ny

o "

Meet Qur Expert

Adam Gillett is a learning and development specialist who, as well as
working for Minds Ahead, is associate vice principal for personal
development at a large secondary school in Barnsley. He was asked to
be part of an expert research group for the Department for Education,
one of only three school leaders to be asked to do so.

physical activity.

¢ ENJOYMENT OVER 6.35 g,
COMPETITION X

Encourage children to focus on the enjoyment

of physical activity rather than winning or
achieving perfection. Emphasise effort,
improvement and having fun rather than
outcomes, to minimise the amount of stress that
children can sometimes associate with sports
and other competitions.

@\ |

7 SET REALISTIC GOALS

Help children set achievable physical {
activity targets based on their interests, @
abilities and preferences. Celebrate their

prog and st to mai

motivation and enthusiasm.

b,

A Y Wi

g MAKE IT
ACCESSIBLE

Ensure that children have access to safe,
suitable spaces for exercise at home, at school
and in the community. Advocate for inclusive
environments which accommodate diverse
needs and abilities. Be a change maker in your
community if facilities aren’t already available.

9 LEAD BY EXAMPLE ©»

Parents and carers can be positive role models
by prioritising their own exercise and involving
children in their fitness routines. Gentle walks,
bike rides or sports activities can be wonderful
opportunities for bonding and staying active
together.

' Help children develop resilience and
* perseverance by encouraging them to
ne ch ges and ks in
physical activity. Teach them the importance
of perseverance and the value of effortin
achieving their goals.

The
- _ - _a National
\ 3 (s - College’
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PE and Roundhouse Timetables 2024/2025

Children should come to school wearing their PE kit on their PE day. All classes from Year 1- Year 6 will
take part in cricket sessions every Wednesday this half term, this is in addition to their PE lessons and outdoor
learning sessions. Year 3 begin four weeks of swimming sessions, every morning, on Monday 9t September.

.

Day Class

Monday Year 5

Tuesday Reception Class
Wednesday KST & KS2 Cricket
Thursday Year 6. Year 2, Year 3
Friday Year 1 and Year 4

We have a timetable for outdoor learning but classes will take learning outdoors as often as they can

throughout the week. Children should wear old clothes on their outdoor learning day, PE kit on PE day
and school uniform on all other days. If an outdoor learning day is the same as a PE or cricket day then
children should wear PE kit that is suitable for outdoors and whatever weather we are forecast to have.

Roundhouse/ Outdoor Learning Dates

Nursery (Friday)
Reception (Friday)

Year 1 (Tuesdays)
Year 2 (Tuesdays)
Year 3 (Wednesdays)
Year 4 (Wednesdays)
Year 5 (Mondays)

Year 6 (Mondays)



